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ALUMNI  |   CLASS NOTES

Sarah Matthews, BS ’17, Washington, DC, 
who served as deputy press secretary for 
President Donald Trump, appeared on July 21, 
2022, before the House Select Committee to 
Investigate the January 6th Attack. She had 
resigned from her position shortly after a mob 
stormed and vandalized the Capitol. She now 
works as the communications director for 
Republicans on the House Select Committee 
on the Climate Crisis, a position she has held 
since February 2021. 

Devvon Dettra, CER8 ’18, Pleasant City, OH, 
was named superintendent of Rolling Hills 
School District in Cambridge, Ohio, as of  
July 31, 2022. 

Von E. Jones Jr., BS ’18, Stow, OH, was 
inducted into Marquis Who’s Who in March 
2022. He has worked as a building mechanic 
contractor for FirstEnergy since 2018. 
In addition, he has owned and operated 
Mobile Foamzone & Detailing since 2019. 
His successful Black-owned business has 
been featured in the Akron Beacon Journal, 
Cleveland Magazine and The Stow Sentry.

Talia Hodge, BS ’18, Coventry Township, 
OH, was awarded a fellowship grant for 
a project sponsored by the Akron Black 
Artist Guild, with funding from the Ohio Arts 
Council. The Reimagine Fellowship pairs 
three artists with community organizations 
in three neighborhoods. Hodge, a 
photographer, plans to create a portrait 
series of people who are symbolic of the 
Kenmore community’s character.

Paige Bennett, XAS ’19, BS ’20, Olmsted 
Township, OH, began working for The Repository 
in Canton in November 2020 as a reporter who 
covers Alliance and western Mahoning County. 
She previously worked as an intern for the 
Collaborative NewsLab at Kent State.

Loubens Delice, BSN ’19, Falling Waters, 
WV, is the administrator for The Rockefeller 
Neuroscience Institute-East and Orthopaedic 
Service Line at West Virginia University 
Medicine Berkeley Medical Center and 
Jefferson Medical Center. 

Lacy Talley, BA ’19, Cleveland, OH, and 
Jason Garrett, BA ’12, Cleveland Heights, 
OH, were two of three Clevelanders who 
helped design the NBA’s Kareem Abdul-Jabbar 
Trophy, which was unveiled on April 3, 2022. 
The trophy, which depicts the NBA legend 
holding a basketball, will be awarded each 
year to the league’s Social Justice Champion.  

Lily Grace Schaffer, AS ’19, BS ’20,  
Mount Vernon, OH, joined The Business 
Journal reporting team in Youngstown, Ohio, 
to cover technology-related business news, 
as of June 2022. 
 

Kyle Stotzer, AAS ’19, BSE ’21, Mineral City, 
OH, was named head varsity baseball coach 
at Malvern High School in Malvern, Ohio. 
	 Stotzer earned five varsity letters as a 
player at Kent State University at Tuscarawas, 
where he played middle infield, earned 2020 
USCAA All-American honors and was named 
team captain for three seasons. 

 2020S 

Nick Anello, BS ’20, North Olmsted, OH, 
joined Bialosky Cleveland as an architectural 
designer in 2022, after earning a Master of 
Architecture from the University of Michigan. 
As a student he was a CNC coordinator and 
brings that interest in fabrication and making to 
his work. [CNC, or computer numerical control, 
is the automated control of machining tools by 
means of a computer.] Before joining Bialosky, 
he worked on the Spatial Laminated Timber 
(SPLAM) Pavilion for the Chicago Biennial, 
which received a national award from the 
American Institute of Architects. He is currently 
working on Belle Oaks, a 375-unit mixed-use 
development in Richmond Heights, Ohio. 

Jamal Parker Jr., BS ’20, Pennsauken, NJ, 
former Kent State football defensive back, 
signed with the Winnipeg Blue Bombers in May 
2022. During his junior season as a Golden 
Flash, Parker was named a team captain and 
started each game. Athlon Sports named him 
to the All-MAC First Team Defense and All-
MAC Third Team Specialists in 2019.

Keshunn Abram, BBA ’21, Southaven, MS, 
wide receiver, signed a free agent contract 
with the New York Jets following the 2022 
NFL Draft on April 30, 2022. Abram finished 
last season with 47 catches for 699 yards and 
three touchdowns, and he caught at least one 
pass in all 14 games.

Dustin Crum, BS ’21, Kent, OH, quarterback, 
signed a free agent contract with the Kansas 
City Chiefs following the 2022 NFL Draft on 
April 30, 2022. Crum was the 2021 Mid-
American Conference Player of the Year. He 
became the first KSU quarterback to throw 
for over 3,000 yards in a season in 2021, while 
leading his team to the MAC East Division 
Championship. He joined Joshua Cribbs as 
the only Golden Flashes to top 9,000 career 
total yards (7,420 passing, 2,071 rushing), 
and finished his collegiate career with 55 
touchdown passes.

Azure Fernsler, BA ’21, Reading, PA, former 
Kent State field hockey standout goalkeeper, 
was nominated for the 2022 NCAA Woman 
of the Year award. She was named MAC 
Defensive Player of the Year after leading the 
Golden Flashes to a share of the 2021 regular 
season conference championship and a top-
25 spot in the National Coaches Poll for eight 
consecutive weeks. 

Michael Turner, BS ’21, Warren, OH, was 
drafted by the Chicago White Sox with the 
281st overall pick in the ninth round of the 
2022 MLB Draft on July 18, 2022. 

Antonio Williams, BIS ’21, Chicago, IL, 
signed a contract extension with the Plymouth 
City Patriots (Plymouth, England) for the 2022–
23 season of the British Basketball League. 

Kalp Champaneri, BA ’22, BS ’22, 
Cleveland, OH, joined Bialosky Cleveland as a 
construction administrator after graduating 
from Kent State in 2022 with bachelor’s 
degrees in construction management and 
architectural studies. Originally from Mumbai, 
India, Champaneri served as a Global 
Ambassador at Kent State to be a cultural 
liaison for international students. He currently 
supports construction management on Laurel 
School projects in Northeast Ohio.

Zaria Johnson, BS ’22, Richmond Heights, 
OH, landed a job as a metro desk intern with 
The Columbus Dispatch in summer 2022. At 
Kent State, Johnson worked as writer and 
editor-in-chief for UHURU Magazine, the 
magazine for Kent State’s communities of color, 
and worked with The Kent Stater and KentWired 
as a reporter, editor and editor-in-chief.

Jenna Mar, BA ’22, Dublin, OH, was named 
head coach of girls tennis for the St. Francis 
DeSales Stallions on June 8, 2022. She had 
been teaching at Wickertree Tennis Club since 
age 15 and played for Kent State’s club team. 

Jyae McWilson, BS ’22, Cleveland, OH, 
joined Bialosky Cleveland in 2022 as an 
architectural designer after graduating with 
a bachelor’s degree in architecture from 
Kent State. She contributes to the firm’s 
projects, including Hawthorne School in 
Lorain, The Lincoln Tremont in Cleveland and 
the restoration and adaptive re-use of Park 
Synagogue in Cleveland Heights. She plans to 
pursue a master’s degree in architecture.

Micah Young, BS ’22, Chardon, OH, was 
named the varsity boys basketball coach for 
the West Geauga Wolverines (his high school 
alma mater), on May 30, 2022. 
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 ALUMNI   |   IN MEMORY

 1940S 
Ardath Franck, BSE ’46, December 9, 2021
Raymond DeMattia, BS ’49, April 13, 2022

 1950S 
Martha Carrick, BBA ’50, BA ’50, December 22, 2021 
Guenveur (Harper) Burnell, BA ’51, March 27, 2022
Patricia Najeway, BA ’52, February 20, 2022 
Charles F. Ulrich, BBA ’53, February 10, 2022 
Derien Fitzpatrick, BS ’55, April 28, 2022 
James Snyder, BS ’55, March 25, 2021 
Gerald “Gerry” Laakso, BA ’56, August 2, 2022
Richard Hrdlicka, BBA ’57, September 27, 2021 
William “Bill” Fleming, MA ’58, April 20, 2021
Donald M. Henderson, BA ’58, MA ’59, June 8, 2022

 1960s 
*Ruth A. Carlson, BE ’60, MLS ’66, July 23, 2022
Arnold L. Jack, BBA ’60, April 27, 2022
Lovette Janeen (Krueger) Teichert, BA ’60, April 13, 2022
Robert Allison, BS ’61, December 27, 2020
*Geraldine Dailey, MEd ’65, April 21, 2022
N. Miller, BArc ’65, January 15, 2022 
Gerald A. Figurski, BA ’66, MA ’69, April 2, 2022
Jeffery P. Keefe, BA ’68, December 28, 2020

 1970s 
Arnold Herskovitz, BS ’71, August 15, 2020 
Carolyn (Steverson) Johnson, BA ’71, MA ’73,  September 26, 2020]
Linda (Schultz) Rateno, MEd ’71, August 15, 2021 
Yvonne Tate, BA ’71, March 27, 2022
Shirley Ann (Brobst) Young, BS ’71, September 22, 2021
Kathleen Farwell, BS ’72, March 5, 2021
Umang P. Gupta, MBA ’72, April 19, 
William “Bill” Randall Jr., BS ’72, August 20, 2021
Margaret Skalsky, BS ’73, MEd ’73, August 12, 2021
Edward E. “Eddie” Monaco, BS ’74, March 25, 2022
Gary Stefaniak, BFA ’74, MA ’74, January 14, 2022
Daniel D. Tylicki, BM ’74, January 11, 2022
Gloria Brown, BS ’75, MEd ’87, June 25, 2021
Richard A. Raabe, DPM ’75, November 18, 2021
Anthony S. Lalli Sr., AAS ’76, June 5, 2021
*Jack McWhorter, BFA ’76, MFA ’83, May 1, 2022
Frank Aiello, MEd ’77, July 26, 2020 

 1980s 
Celestine Pringle, PhD ’80, March 11, 2022
Lou Ann (Thomas) Smith, BA ’80, April 8, 2022
Donna Kowalenko, AA ’82, March 30, 2022 
Patrick McAlear, AS ’82, February 22, 2021
Steven Schiopota, BBA ’82, February 25, 2022
Donald T. Wheeler, BM ’84, November 1, 2020 
Kathleen “Kathy” Sostaric, BSE ’89, February 15, 2022
Deborah Vilsack, BS ’89, February 8, 2022 

 1990s 
Robert G. Sharkey Jr., MA ’90, NDGD ’93, June 10, 2022 
*Anne Katherine Alfano, BA ’93, BSE ’96, MEd ’00, March 1, 2022
Rae Conti, BA ’96, May 11, 2021 

 FACULTY/STAFF 

Ruth A. Carlson, BE ’60, MLS ’66 | supervisor of films selection at 
Kent State University (1967–1970), July 23, 2022
In addition to her individual pursuits, she traveled in the Middle East, 
Far East, Europe, United States and Canada with her husband, Ernest H. 
Carlson, PhD, in his role as geologist at Kent State University. (He died 
November 13, 2010.)

Geraldine “Geri” Dailey, MEd ’65 | assistant professor of physical 
education, recreation and dance at Kent State University at Ashtabula 
(1965–1990), April 21, 2022
At Kent State Ashtabula, she expanded the physical education programs 
to offer more opportunities for women. She coached multiple sports 
teams throughout her tenure and led tennis and basketball teams to 
championships.

Jack McWhorter, BFA ’76, MFA ’83 | professor of art at  
Kent State University at Stark (1990–2022), May 1, 2022
Since 2000, he served as the art department coordinator, was the curator 
for the Fine Art Gallery, and was the regional contact and coordinator 
for the National Scholastic Art Competition. He loved encouraging and 
mentoring students, involving them in numerous community arts projects 
and leading several student trips to New York City and China. 
	 A permanent installation of his work, “Stele Forest: A Typographical 
Fairy Tale” (inspired by the alphabets and writing systems of several 
ancient cultures), adorns a wall near the south entrance to the Fine Arts 
Building at Kent State at Stark. 

James W. Heddens, PhD | Professor Emeritus of Education at Kent 
State University (1964–1985), June 3, 2022
He taught math education at Kent State University for 25 years. He 
was the author of the textbook Today’s Mathematics, used by aspiring 
teachers throughout the world, and founder of the Research Council 
on Mathematics Learning. After retiring, he accepted a Fulbright award 
to develop and implement a mathematics education program at the 
University of Malawi, Africa.

Anne Katherine Alfano, BA ’93, BSE ’96, MEd ’00 | outreach program 
officer in the Office of Professional Development and Outreach in 
the College of Education, Health and Human Services at Kent State 
University (since 7/17/2019), March 1, 2022
An advocate of education, she taught language arts at Green High School 
for eight years, was assistant principal at Brunswick High School (2004–
2009) and was principal of Cuyahoga Falls High School (2009–2014). She 
was pursuing a doctorate in higher education from Kent State.

Paula C. Konz, MEd ’11 | assistant director of academic advising for the 
College of Arts and Sciences at Kent State University (since 9/16/2017), 
May 22, 2022
Passionate about helping students succeed, she taught a course, 
Destination Kent State: First Year Experience, for the College of Arts and 
Sciences in spring 2019. 

 2010s 
Tammy J. Carver, MEd ’11, November 11, 2021
*Paula C. Konz, MEd ’11, May 22, 2022
Susanne Marie Kacsandi, BSN ’15, February 9, 2022
Marlaena “Mar” (Michl) Koren, BFA ’17, January 17, 2022 
Rhys D. Winter, BA ’18, December 10, 2021

 2020s 
Colin Vinh Pho, AA ’22, August 23, 2022

Note: An * before a name means the alumnus was a faculty or staff 
member, too. So they are also listed under Faculty/Staff. 




